WOODSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT

TO: Governing Board
FROM: Dr. Beth Polito, Superintendent
DATE: May 7, 2019

SUBJECT: Board Policy Updates for 2018-2019
CLASSIFICATION: 0O Consent O Discussion Action
RECOMMENDATION

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent that the Governing Board consider the
approval of the second readings of updated policies for December 2018.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION
Attachments include:

e December 2018 Checklist, Guide Sheet, and Proposed Board Policies

BACKGROUND MATERIALS
Yes O No If yes: Attached Yes O No



